
There's no right way for growing an online business. And honestly, me and my guests 
are more than fine with that.

I'm Hailey Thomas. And this is the podcast that lets you be a fly on the wall for 
candid conversations and many lessons through a variety of online entrepreneurs who 
are growing their businesses based on their own visions. We're on a mission to 
normalize and laugh about the behind the scenes truth of achieving a new level of 
success in your business. This is one year from now.

All right, the here, welcome to the podcast. I'm so excited to have you on from my 
listeners to hear Oh, Cory, is this incredible human that I have known now for? I 
don't know, four months, maybe. But she and I are in a mastermind together. And I am
so intrigued by her work. First of all, she has a BA in literary studies and 
history. She has a JD she's got an MFA in fictional writing. She's taught native 
writing and expository writing and persuasive writing at the university levels at 
law schools. Her work has been in anthologies, and memoirs and magazines. And so 
when I wanted to find a person to have a conversation with about writing, I was 
like, oh, it has to be here. There's no one else it has to be easy. Yeah. So thank 
you for coming on the podcast.

Haley, I'm so happy to be here. Your presence is always so calming and therapeutic 
for me from the moment we met. And I'm just so excited to have this time to talk 
with you.

Oh, that makes me feel good. Yes. Okay. So today I wanted to have this conversation 
around how to write a book, not only are multiple of my clients have a story in 
them, either a fictional story or a part of their lives that they want to capture in
book form. But writing a book is one of those experience. It's one of those like 
life goal things for a lot of people. But it's also one of those things that feels 
really out there. Like really far, like maybe if I have three or four weeks of 
completely uninterrupted time, 20 years from now, maybe I'll get to writing my book.
But part of my work is to illuminate for my clients. And for anyone who's like 
watching me what is possible. And I don't believe that creating books, which you and
I both love so much is for later, it's for people who are in a life stage to not 
have children, it's for after your business has grown, and you've sold it and you 
have time it's for like, no, it's for us. And it's for right now.

I like to say Haley that I help ambitious women align their time, talents and energy
to make space to write their books. And I probably in part because I love 
alliteration, but also its most of my clients come to me because they feel like they
don't have time to write their books or write anything or their whatever their 
marketing their do or whatever that painting that mosaic that thing. But what it 
really is usually is that they don't know how to look at their lives in like a 
holistic way where their creative pursuits are one part of the whole of everything 
that they're doing. And they also don't know how to value time that is just for 
something that they love. So do those things. So my own story is that I'm the child 
of immigrants. So I had a choice between law school or medical school, and I chose 
law school. And then I was a lawyer. And then I think I turned 27. And I was like, 
Oh my God, if I'm going to write a book, I have to do it before I have kids or 
whatever, I have to do it. Yeah, other path. And then I actually quit my job and got



a master's degree in fiction writing. And then I still didn't finish my book,

which can be just like, pause, pause the story real quick. I love so much. Like you,
you are creative, and you're a writer, but I love so much that your thought was, oh,
I need to write a book. Let me go get an entire secondary degree in writing. Yes, 
100%.

I had a client yesterday and we were talking about her desire to get another degree 
another certification. She said the reason I can bring this to you is because I know
you get it, like I get it, I get it. In my personal essay for that program. I wrote 
that I felt like it was getting a tattoo. Like, I'm gonna mark myself in this way. 
So I don't give up on this dream. I didn't trust myself to stick to my dream. I had 
not learned how to manage my mind. I hadn't had any therapy. I hadn't had a life 
coach. I didn't know how to do any of that. So I was just like, I'm just gonna get 
this stamp that says I am doing this other thing. And I will never be able to 
pretend that being a writer is not part of my identity. Oh,

okay. I love that and it is like you are a coach. For ambitious humans. And I love 
that. And that was like, oh, an example to me of like how you are in that way. But I
do also see the kind of connection between you kind of being in covenant with 
yourself of like, No, no, I can't pretend that writing is not a part of my story. I 
can't like minimize it or whatever, because there's a whole MFM degree like that 
about it.

Well, it's so interesting, because now I meet so many women who do feel like there 
is a binary choice between continuing in their law practices, I tend to attract 
women who are in like, some kind of high achievement cycle in something else. And 
they say, should I just stop doing that and start writing a book? Or should I just 
give up on my dream of writing, and they see it as a binary choice? Yeah. And I was 
like, those are both great choices. And if you do either of those things, I use this
system called designing your life, that I read this, there's a whole series of 
books, which I love. And man, I always try to help them see those are great choices.
Let's take a look at what each of those paths look like. And then let's also look at
a third path where you actually do it all in a different way in a different you put 
it together as pieces of your life. And because that's something I didn't know how 
to do. When I left my legal career, I didn't understand that I could work part time,
I couldn't really envision having, say my own law practice where I would do well 
control my own hours control what I charged, control my time, all of that I just 
didn't know how to do that. Yeah. And so now I always say let's, let's look at this 
third option. What if you, what if you did your whatever you're doing your law 
practice or your engineering practice in a more contained way, and then also found 
time for your writing, and your family and whatever else? whatever other obligations
or patents you have?

Yeah, that's so good. Okay. Keep on with your story. So you left your JD career? 
Yeah, and MFA. Mm hmm. Then what happened?

Then I was like, Oh, my gosh, I don't know how to write a novel. Like I was like, 
how do I keep doing this, like, what I knew is that I had sat around in these 
workshops for two years. And what happened in the workshops, most of not all of 



them, but in I had some wonderful, incredible teachers there also. But in the 
classic structure of a writing workshop is where it's called a dead author model. 
It's where everyone sits around, and you just print 15 copies of your at that time, 
everybody would print copies of your story, and you'd pass it around, and they would
read it and the next week, you'd come back, and you would say nothing, you just 
basically you wouldn't speak. And you wouldn't say like, what you were trying to do,
or what you hope to do, or what you're worried about, or the thing you knew, that 
you were having trouble with. But wanted to see how it went because you ran out of 
time or whatever. Instead, people would go around in a circle. And say, usually, 
they'd start by saying something nice, but they would also say the things that they 
saw as flaws and areas where you could improve, which in theory is, that's what you 
want to build, you want to make your story better 100%, you want to connect with 
readers, that's 100%, what you want to do, but there is a little bit of a culture in
that group environment where people also want to sound smart, they want to impress, 
sound like a person who missed the big flaw in the story. And they don't want to. So
it kind of creates this, we were talking about this earlier, it kind of creates a 
bit of a trauma response, where you start to say, Oh, well, I saw this person put 
this clearly very personal, somewhat autobiographical story. Mm hmm. But fiction, 
but autobiographical, in front of these other humans, and they just tore it apart 
and completely missed the heart of the story, or why this person was writing it? 
Yeah. And then you, you know, we have brains that are there to protect us. So you 
think well, maybe I should, when I submit my story, I should hide myself more. Yeah,
I'm going to expose any part of myself, I should really make sure it's clear that 
it's not me.

As we were talking before I hit record, like, it's fascinating. Because even though 
that's how the current process is set up to do writing for teams, if you get a 
degree or a secondary degree in writing, what it does, is I think it makes less 
original writing, right? Because then you're just trying to hide like you were 
trying to take your ideas, but water it down enough so that maybe it won't hurt so 
bad. And it's like a self protection thing when you're getting the critiques. But 
that's the opposite of what makes for good writing, the originality and the 
weirdness and the like that was straight like all of that is what's necessary for 
when you go to publish a book, it making it past any rounds of getting off of some 
publishers desk and actually like out into the world if you publish traditionally, 
but I think that parallels in business, when, in the beginning, we're so worried 
about not being wrong and not being critiqued and not being rejected that We water 
and blend in and stuff down and tamp down to the point where now you do look like 
every other graphic designer that's out there. And you do look like every other 
product manager or writer or whatever you look like everybody else. And so it's 
really hard to sell because they can't like if people cannot see anything unique or 
interesting if that makes them want to work with you, because we've done a real 
great job of keeping ourselves safe, but keeping things watered down. So I see that 
parallel there. To

be clear, I think that a lot of MFA programs are not like that. And I think that 
even within my own program, there were some great teachers and great people, really,
and I learned a lot. And I think also now with you know, I got my MFA A long time 
ago. So I think now, diversity has been more integrated in lots of different ways 
into MFA programs. And I do see that I am also dealing with a lot of people who are 



kind of went through that earlier round. And so it's interesting, I don't know what 
it would be like to go through an MFA program today, but I suspect that there are 
still elements of it, you know, that model? Yeah,

yeah. Yeah, totally. So you're in your program, you leave your program. So you kind 
of have that workshop experience. But the thing you didn't necessarily learn was how
to publish a novel.

Well, let's be fair not to, I didn't know how to finish a novel either, right. But 
the first step is to fit with a novel. That's I don't know if all of your listeners 
know this. But there's usually a difference between when you're writing fiction, you
really have to finish the whole novel before you can get an agent for settling. 
Well, that's true for novels. And also usually for a memoir, but not always, for 
nonfiction, you can sell something off a proposal. In fact, they encourage that 
nonfiction editors want more editorial involvement. But with fiction or memoir, you 
really usually have to finish the whole thing. I've been living in Florida, and then
I moved to New York to Manhattan for my MFA. And then in the middle of that 911 
happened. So that was a little Yeah. And then I'm living there. And I finished my 
program. And now what now what do I do? If I want to live in New York? Do I take a 
job in New York? And if so, will I ever have time to write? Well, I you know, I have
this story that I, first of all, 911 has just happened. So I'm writing a story about
Arab Americans. What is that about? What am I? And what do I do with the idea that 
maybe people really want to hear a story about an Arab American family? But also, 
what kind of story do I want to tell? And what kind of story is safe to tell? Yeah, 
that's a whole other thing. And then I didn't have any tools to find that belief in 
myself, about having the fact that I had a story worth telling that I could support 
myself in a way that would also leave me time to write and I had other goals, I 
wanted to meet someone and have a family and I had other goals as well. And so I 
moved back to Florida, and I got a job teaching in a law school and I had two jobs 
while I was teaching in a law school, one was teaching in a local university, 
teaching writing. So then there I am, I've got these two part time jobs. And I 
theoretically should also have time to write but teaching is low paid, and and for 
sure, yeah. And so this went on periodically, I would take classes, I would hire 
editors, I would hire like, eventually, I hired a therapist, you know, various 
developmental editors, I go to conferences, but I didn't have this kind of sustained
relationship with someone who really had my back. And I kept thinking, Is there like
a book therapist out there? Like, who is this person who can understand what I'm 
trying to do and support me without taking over my story? Because at some points, I 
did hire editors. And they were super talented and well meaning, but they would 
periodically say, Are you sure you really want to write this? Maybe you want to 
write this? This is more marketable? and frequently, they would say, Are you sure 
your characters aren't Muslim? Because that would be really interesting if they were
Muslim, and I'm like, Yeah, well, that would be really interesting. But I am not 
Muslim. And I don't really feel like I'm qualified to speak for Muslims. And I don't
want to change this whole story to write it would develop that way where people were
putting their own ideas about the stories and what about what the market wanted into
my work.

So let's like talk about two things. So I'm super curious about your beliefs and 
what sort of beliefs Do you think actually got you to producing the actually 



finishing your books like what set of beliefs or thoughts you had about yourself in 
your work that got you to finishing the book? And I want to talk about like 
logistics of making room for that but I also just, if we can pause and start with 
like, what are the steps to getting a book published, right, so like, like I said, a
couple of my clients have this idea of like, I want to have this book published. But
between the idea and seeing the book, you know, having a paper copy in your hands. 
There's like a gray area. So like, I know, there's two kind of routes, self 
publishing and traditional publishing. But like, if we could just briefly give an 
overview of what the steps are involved in that.

Are we talking about fiction? Are we talking about memoirs or poetry? Or are we 
talking about business books? What are we? Which?

Okay, so what's the very high level? Because right? Each of those types of things 
have their own processes. What are the big rocks between, oh, I have an idea and a 
story or poetry or whatever something to produce? And then it being live out in the 
world? What are the kind of big chunks that have to happen?

I say the first step is to completely understand and take ownership of the book you 
want to write, right? is to say, Okay, I know that I want to tell this story of this
thing that happened to me, this is what the story I want to tell this is why it's 
important to me. And this is why it's worth writing to really understand that and 
believe in it, and have it memorialized somewhere written down or recorded somewhere
so that you can remind yourself of that, when all the other thoughts come into your 
head. That's the first Yeah.

So let's like, again, even not things that I think we think that go into the 
process, but that definitely do. And when I talk with my clients about 
entrepreneurship, it is about like, the very first step is to believe that it is 
possible that you are a half a million dollar earner, or like wherever this person 
is in this in their story. And like we talk about it, and we think about it, and we 
visualize it, and why is it important? And who does it impact, like taking the time 
to use your imagination to kind of create that world for yourself? That is the first
step? Yes. So good. Okay, keep going.

Most of the people who come to me so far have been people who already think of 
themselves as writers. And that is true there are there is a subset of people who 
come to me because they want a career change. And usually they've hired me, because 
in the back of their minds, they want a career change that will allow the 
possibility of them also adding writer to their identity. So that's 100% true. The 
second step is really to, like I said, capture the idea of the art or the art, they 
want to create the book, they want to create the story, they want to publish the 
poetry, they want to gather all of that to capture it in the moment before they 
start the next stage of their process. Because so I often give them I love to give 
writing, I love to always write. So I always say, Okay, this is your assignment, one
hour, 500 words, everything you know about the book you want to write. And the 
purpose of that is the time constraint is really to get past your internal editor. 
Because if you have to produce or sometimes I'd make it depending on the person 1000
words in two hours. That's a lot of words, and they can easily be, I don't know, if 
I'm a writer, I don't think I'm a writer. But I have a story to tell, I don't have 



time, my kid is always having to come home sick from school, and who cares about my 
story that can be part of that 500 or 1000 words? could also be what would you need 
to know like, let's say you lost your all of your memory tomorrow? What could you 
capture today? That is the essence of who you are today. And the story you want to 
tell today. Because a week from now, a bunch of things could happen totally. And 
part of it is all those other thoughts that creep in that say, Wow, this next part I
wrote, it's terrible. Why am I even doing this? Who's gonna care? Right? What am I 
wasting my time doing this? And so you need to have that reminder of the purpose, 
the purpose, the heart, the goal, the dream of your novel.

So but yeah, so good. So first is take ownership of the book that you want to write,
I'm going to add this as its own step. But think of yourself as a writer, right? 
That's something that you know, if you think of yourself phenomenally as an 
entrepreneur, or no, I'm a mom, or no, I am a student, or no, I'm a engineer, or no,
I'm a whatever. You actually also get to practice the thought like, No, I'm a 
writer, it's a part of my identity. I write so then it doesn't feel so much like 
you're trying to jam something new in if it's a part of your identity. And then 
number three, capture the idea in 500 words, right? If you lie, love that idea, like
if you lost all your memory tomorrow, could you still understand what you were 
writing and have the essence essentially have that piece? written down? Okay, what's
next?

I think then it's deciding whether you want to, and again, this is where it 
bifurcates Is this a story that is a nonfiction book that's like a book that an 
entrepreneur might write to get clients or to crystallize a framework or to share 
information with the world. If it is that kind of book, then that is a book that you
can either self publish, or you can try to place within it with a traditional 
publisher through an agent. And if it's that kind of book, then you don't 
necessarily want to finish the book before you submit it, you actually want to 
submit a book proposal. First, you want to find an agent's get an agent, and then 
you want to work with or usually you actually want to create the book proposal. And 
there are a number of resources on how to do that, sure. And then use that to get an
agent and then the agent will help you develop that further. And they'll take that 
to a publisher, and the publisher will work with you on bringing the book into the 
world. And I think the reason for that is because then if it's a traditional 
publisher for that kind of book, they really do want to say, and how to make it 
work. Okay. Right. Yeah. So that's another bifurcation point is where do you want to
work with a traditional publisher? Or do you want to self publish? So I did self 
publish a book, wow. A while ago, I went through an infertility situation for 
several years, and I decided I wanted to publish a very short book about how to 
support someone through infertility. And I didn't want to at the time, I actually 
was pregnant with twins, not through IVF. Another story. And I just really wanted to
finish something before I had those twins. So I self published, and it was a great 
experience. Nice, there are drawbacks to it as well, which we are getting, but it 
was a great experience. And I really enjoyed having complete ownership over the 
process.

Yeah, okay. So that's if you are doing a nonfiction What if you want to produce 
fiction,



you want to reverse fiction, then you really have to finish the whole book before 
you get an agent. And you want to, again, make sure you've captured everything about
why you want to write this book and the book you want to write. And then you want to
this is where it gets to be the right it's like, it can be all kinds of things, it 
can be a highly plotted book, it can be a more literary book, I suggest that once 
you have a really clear idea of what the book is, and you have written part of it, 
or maybe the whole draft, then you do want to probably show it to someone who has 
experience in editing books, or particularly in helping someone create a second 
draft. And someone who's really going to hold your book in its highest form as you 
see it, and then also help you make it the best version of that book. And then once 
that's all done, then you write a query letter, you write a synopsis, you send it to
agents. And that's a whole thing. One of my clients has already written several 
books, and we're just working on the agent ting process, really, and it's about this
whole thing of where you know, if one agent rejects you, do you give up or No, you 
do not. Send it to 200 agents? And then you have to decide if something is weak, 
then you do the troubleshooting. Is it the problem with the query? Is the problem 
with the synopsis the query? It's like the email that you would send Yeah, to the 
agent saying, This is what my book is about.

It's so fascinating. Could you also self publish a fiction

work? 100%? Yes, yeah, 100%, I do have more than one friend who have created their 
own imprints no less to make themselves feel like I had, which was great. The 
drawback with that is that if you were to there's like certain avenues, awards, 
programs that you can only get into if you've never published a book. Mm hmm. So if 
you were to self publish a book, then you might be boxed out of some certain other 
avenues.

Right? Yeah, yeah. So here are the things that I'm seeing or hearing. So really, 
it's take ownership of the book, you want to write, think of yourself, as a writer, 
create your capture the idea, and then define the purpose of the book. And that's 
going to tell you the framework for the path you're going to go on. So what I love 
about this that we're capturing is that it's not just like, Oh, I have an idea for a
book. But now I have to wait for an agent or someone like to like find me like it's 
not a talent search thing. There's like three or four things that you need to do 
before you even get to writing them in writing. And then like, the rest of the work 
to me is like, Oh, it's just selling. It's just selling. Yeah, you're selling an 
idea. You're selling a concept. You're selling yourself. I think the other notes 
that I picked up is that this is not a process that you do alone. And so getting 
comfortable with vulnerability and getting comfortable with self trust, so that you 
are capable of trusting others with your work and trust doesn't mean just like 
unthinking compliance. It's this, I know who I am, and I'm trusting this person and 
we're gonna work together to create something like those are all skills that I think
entrepreneurs have or are developing. Anyway, that is a part of producing a book So 
in terms of skills, it's not a far cry from what you're already doing.

Correct? I will add that there are people who do it alone. No, yeah, spend years and
years alone. Ultimately, they will have to work with other humans or sell to other 
humans at some point. But they can get pretty far. And I think that's and a lot of 
the books that we know, as classics probably were developed in that way where they 



were some person on their own the dream of the writer, maybe have a writing partner,
maybe had a writing group, maybe not, but ultimately did have to work with an 
editor, but like, was had so much self belief, and so much, you know, whatever 
structure of support in their lives, that they were able to get in there and have 
their own process wrestling with themselves, and then later work went but that once 
the idea was completely personalized, those people, I wish them well, like those 
people are great. They don't mean yes, if not, and they probably are people who 
haven't had things in life that made them more vulnerable. And who have, we've heard
those stories already, probably the people who think are really coming out now, or 
people who probably do need a little bit more support, because they have not been 
safe to tell their stories in the past.

So good. I want to talk about self belief, that belief, you need to finish a book. 
And then I want to get into like, where people get stuck and mean kind of move on. 
But like, when you talk about self belief. What does that mean? And what kind of 
belief do people need to be able to finish a book? Hmm?

Well, as you know, we have a coach in common and brilliant Serena Hicks, my hired in
the spring. And she's not a writing coach. But I really needed to hire her to make a
huge leap in my book, because she has really worked with me on valuing my time, 
during my time, and also just knowing my own worth, which sounds crazy, but it's 
that's really what I needed, apparently. So what so many women come to me because 
they say, I don't have time to write my book, they have this idea that they heard 
some story about some guy who got up every day at 4am, and wrote for two hours, or 
some woman who should every day for two hours every day without fail, and they 
finished a book and then it was published. And I think, Wow, if I don't do that, I 
must not want this enough. Yeah, they think wow, you know, I can have a thought that
I did have in the past, which was not a very helpful thought, which is, well, I 
finished my MFA. So long ago, I should have finished a book by now. I haven't 
finished but it by now, there's something wrong with me, maybe I don't want to them,
maybe I'm not smart enough. Whatever, all those thoughts, those were not serving me,
the thought that Serena helped me develop was I trust myself, my process and my 
timing completely. And when I think that thought, and I find evidence to support 
that thought, I get excited about writing my book, again, when I think about how my 
book is so much richer now that I have spent so many years reading other books and 
thinking about these characters and the story. And having had like a lot of space, 
my book does have a connection to 911, I've had so much more time to think about 
what that did to a whole generation of people, both Arab Americans and other 
Americans. And what I know now about Parenthood, and identity, and all about the 
lies, people tell themselves to keep themselves safe. If I can trust that this was 
all part of my process, and that this is going to lead to a book that is much 
richer, and more important for my readers.

It makes it a lot easier to write it again. This is so so important. And there's so 
many like notes to entrepreneurship. Hmm, you must value yourself, your time and 
your expertise. No one outside of you. Like in my opinion, the world responds to 
you. In what you put out there, like the world reflects back to you what you believe
in what you value, right? And so I know some writers and entrepreneurs are like, no 
one's gonna wanna hear my story. Like, I don't really have time to write and like, I
want to get this, you know, I can't get hired to write because no one wants to pay 



me. I'm like, No, no, no, you don't think that this is internal work? Yes. And the 
things that we do, we don't attribute value to it. So the fact that you've been 
alive for however many years you've been alive, all the things that you've 
experienced, all of the reading that you've done and taken in, like, all of the, 
like you said, the time the understanding of parenthood, the development of you as 
an individual, like all of that is wildly valuable. It's the difference between 
making a meal with just like random grocery store ingredients. Making that same meal
with the same ingredients that have been grown in your backyard and hand picked and 
organic. And our heirloom tomatoes are what like, those are two different meals 
simmering, right? Yes. Like, and like a chef cooking it like it's the same recipe 
and the same thing. But those are two different meals. And it's not like we have to 
make stuff up. We have to see an actually value ourselves and our experiences and 
our expertise. Like you actually have to legitimately value those for the world to 
reflect back to you the value.

Mm hmm. And I'll add two more thoughts that came to mind as you were talking about 
that were the other things that come up a lot in my coaching are, no one wants to 
hear my story. No one wants to read my story. And the other one is, if I write what 
I want to write someone will be mad at me. Yes. So that to one. So yes. So we all we
always go through this, every one of my clients, we go through this, no one wants to
read my story. Mm hmm. I did training with Martha back and we use the Work of Byron,
Katie and that and it's like, well, is it true? Is it true that no one wants to read
a story? Yes, it's true. I say, Well, can you give me an example of one person who 
wants to read your story? Yes, Haley wants to read my story. You know, my mom wants 
to read my story. My kids will want to read my story. Is there anyone else in the 
world like those people? Yes, there's all there's that person's friend. So you start
to build in your mind? You know, it's interesting, because one of the things people 
say is never write with your audience in mind. I don't know if that's true. Like, 
maybe I mean, don't write with your audience in mind in order to pander to them, 
right. But when we talk about writing to an ideal client, it's like that same 
mechanism, like, maybe you're writing to your past self even. Yeah, that's very 
important. cultivating all of those beliefs about there is someone out there who 
will feel seen by reading the story. There is someone out there who will understand 
something that they need to understand at this point in their life by reading the 
story. Those are very important thoughts that can really buttress you when you're in
that moment of not believing that anyone wants to read your story. Yeah. And the 
other one about someone will be mad at me. Oh,

yeah. Yeah. Oh, yeah. Yeah, we get I get that one in business all of the time. I 
can't say that. I can't do that.

100%. So that's one that's always interesting to untangle. So it's, it's true, 
somebody probably slightly mad at you or criticize you. My husband is also a writer.
And we periodically go through this exercise as well, where someone will criticize 
something. And then we'll say, Okay, well, let's look at the data. And then we'll go
and we'll look at the like, where are they on the New York Times bestseller list? 
What What was their advance? What was their deal? You know, like, Who are the people
who are absolutely bananas over this book, someone is going to have a criticism. And
that's going to happen, but what was that? What are you writing for that one person?
Are you writing for all those other people? Who are going to be moved and 



transformed by your words? Yeah,

I love that. It's because you're right. There's no like, workaround to get people to
not be mad at you, like, no, they're just like, they're just for sure. Gonna, and I 
love to tell my clients is like, yeah, you can just actually go ahead and plan for 
that to be a thing. And as manager, manage your emotions, and manage your thoughts 
around it, because I mean, you were not listening to this podcast, or desiring to 
write a book, you cannot do these things, and be an entrepreneur to the level that 
we talk about my community, you cannot do these things. And also be highly concerned
about what people are going to say. Because, like, there will always be someone who 
just doesn't like it. They just don't like it. And I think

the other thing to say is that you can build support for them. That's going to 
happen, you're going to have feelings when someone are mad, that's for sure. Yeah. 
So you can build your support systems in your own brain and in auxiliary brains, 
like right, I fully does for me another nice yeah. To support you, when that's gonna
help cuz it's gonna happen, you're gonna feel feelings sometimes? And that's totally

Yes. And they're not. Yes, you cannot. Well, you can actually, but it's way less fun
to go through your life trying not to feel bad emotions. Exactly.

Right, right. And you certainly don't want to not write your book, because I feel 
guilty that I have these negative, like, when people are mad at me, I feel bad. And 
that's gonna happen when I write a book, so I'm just not going to write it.

Right. Yeah. It's like saying, I feel guilty growing my business because some people
will, you know, have feelings about how I spend my time and what I do with my money,
so I should just not do it. Yeah. And I'm like, cool. I'm gonna be over here not 
doing that. Want to join. Okay, let's talk about the time thing cuz that's the big 
thing. Almost all my clients are parents, but even if they're not, they have a 
business that they're trying to run and they have very full, vivid, rich, textured 
lives. Where the hell are they supposed to find time to write a book

speaking about a minute ago, like I do see that people do have this idea that if 
they're not writing everyday, they're not writing. And I'm doing it right. I am 
surprised not surprised because this is true for me. I'm so I'm not surprised. I am 
always so happy when I can help someone see, when they look at their time as a 
bigger Canvas rather than just the day, or even just the week, how they can find 
time, if they're not trying to do it as part of like an everyday ritual. A lot of 
people thrive with the everyday ritual, that's like a whole school of thought. And 
those people good, you know, our character, those those people are great. If that's 
not an option, like for me, because I do, I am energized by my coaching practice, it
does make me a better writer to have another thing going on. That is not just my 
parenting, which I also love, the three things together are really work for me, in 
order to produce my best work. For me, it works better to say, Okay, this is my 
coaching day, these two days are my coaching days. And I'm going to try instead of 
trying to write every day, I'm going to pick two days a week, and I'm going to write
for three hours on those two days a week. That's just what works for me, because 
what happens is, then when I know it's just going to be those two, three hour 
blocks, I'm able to better arrange my time. That's my writing time. So I don't go to



my dentist appointment during that time, you know, that's when I say to my husband 
or like a babysitter, if the kids are sick during this time, this three hour block, 
can you take the kids for this? Just those two, it's not every day in any emergency.
It's just these two blocks that I hold sacred for my novel time.

Yeah, like all of the stuff that we've talked about leading up to to now the like, 
thinking of yourself as a writer and taking ownership of what you're trying to write
and capture the idea and valuing your time and valuing your experience that gets you
to the place where you hold that time sacred for yourself. When you try to do that 
without having this backing, then it does get to be like, Oh, well, that's an 
inconvenience for my family. And I should be doing laundry, you'll notice if you are
not prioritizing your writing, it's probably but there's some belief work that needs
done. There's some work around the value of it 100%. And you've already mentioned 
this, but I want to point it out again, it's like there is valuing your time and 
that your time that you spend with yourself is just as valuable, if not more than 
the time you spend for doing things for other people with or for other people. And 
then lastly, what I heard you say was like, Okay, so now that you've got all this 
backing, then it's just a fun game of like, how do we make this work, then figure 
out a ball, then it's just, you sort your time, the same way in which you start your
time for everything else, right. So I love what you said about like, Oh, it's not 
just I need to drop everything. So I can write your coaching your writing your 
parenting and family life, they work together, they're not at odds with your 
writing, they work with your writing, they make your life richer, and give your 
brain other things to think about and like they go together. And then you get to 
play with intervals. So I am not a write every day, I'm not to do anything every day
type of person. So what works for me is writing when I feel inspired to like I write
poetry listeners on I've had this conversation podcasts, I write poetry. And so I'll
write an idea when I'm feeling an emotion. And then I probably won't look at them 
again, for like four weeks, I will look at any of the pieces for like four weeks. 
And then I'll spend like a day just thinking about my poetry or my writing. I think 
for me, and this is again, in business we talk about like time blocking, which is 
the example you gave or doing a little bit every day or another business that I 
have, we're working into a schedule where we really only work on that business once 
a quarter for like three or four solid days. And then we don't touch it for the rest
of the quarter. So your writing could also have that frequency to it. But all of 
this is under marked with this self trust and the self confidence to know that 
that's okay.

I've had more than one client who have a government jobs or university job. And they
really don't want to let go of those jobs for good reason because they're stable, 
and they have these built in holidays. And so one thing you sometimes with those 
clients who really do not want to give up that security, which is great, is we think
okay, well what about those government holidays? What are the day can you just be 
using those paid holidays while you're writing and that really some clients make a 
lot of progress just in those are weekdays so they're assigned to the week, they're 
not like time that they were expecting to and maybe there's a childcare issue or 
something that they need to work with a partner or a parent or someone else but 
sometimes that's a good structure. And sometimes also it's like looking at your 
year. Yes. Okay. I would like to make significant progress on this artistic project 
over the next year. If you have a regular job, you could say where you work for so 



much that I know I have two weeks paid vacation, or I can take one week paid and one
week unpaid. And I'm going to devote one of those weeks to my writing and if not 
that kind of course and I'm going to find the right structure, whether it's like a 
retreat or residency or a residency to support that, for that week? Obviously, it's 
not going to be the same as if you are spending an entire year on or maybe it will 
be, you know, who knows, but But yeah, it's just like, Okay, this is what I'm 
willing to feel in your body, what feels like the right amount of time that you can 
spend on this. That's not with your family that's not with your other job. You can 
find it in your body once you train yourself to separate out what is really true for
you versus what is true because of that's what other people are telling you is right
for you? Nah, no, I

love that I love this so much. So it's very much like in business, my clients are 
like, how do I make money? I'm like, Well, here are all these things in support, 
then you go do it, and then you go try it, and then you go, Okay, well, that didn't 
work. But you want to try this, or this part did work. And I'm gonna apply it now 
over here and try it with this angle on it. It's very much like you figure it out in
the same way that you figured out how to become a parent, or you figured out how to 
be in relationship with your partner, you figured out how to be in business is that 
you learn by doing it, right. And it's kind of underlined by this identity of like, 
well, I'm a writer. So even if I'm not physically writing, I'm a writer, and it's 
fine. So good. So good. To hear. This has been amazing. Do you have any final 
thoughts or things you want to share with the listeners,

I often think about why I became a coach and why I continue to coach in both the 
areas of helping people finish their books, and also make big shifts in their work 
life and in their work life balance, call it joyful life design. And I think it's 
because thinking about your life as a novel, like as a big story, and how at any 
point in your life, that can be the beginning of this particular novel, and you can 
make a big change. And using all of your tools, your backstory, the stories, you 
tell yourself, the stories other people have told you about yourself. And you can 
shift your identity and your circumstances to create a new life that you love. Yeah,
that's what I love to bring to people. And I guess I just want your listeners to 
know that at any point, now can be the perfect time to do the thing, like you say in
your residency, to do the thing to write your book to start your business to make a 
shift. You know,

I love that so so much. So yeah, how can people find you on the internet? How can 
they figure out how to work with you everybody freaking hires here, you could do it 
by yourself or you could hire her and that sounds like a way more fun and better 
experience of writing.

It's more fun. I have a website it's my name, which is kind of difficult to spell 
it's but I also have joyful life design dot studio. That's another way to reach me 
you can just message me for a console or anywhere on social media. I have a pretty 
singular name there's only one other is the hell Cory and she's an endodontist in 
Milan. Okay,

so I'm gonna go with one yeah. You might not want her around write a book she 
probably has a book she wants to write



and she does so yeah joyful life design studio or my name which is a hiya Alcor, az 
AHIELKO you are calm.

Awesome. Thank you so much for being on. This is amazing.

Thank you, Haley.

Thank you for listening to this episode of one year from now you can find the show 
notes and all the links we mentioned at brainspace optimized comm slash podcast. If 
you want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head to brain space 
optimized comm and join my email list. This is where we have rich conversations 
about the experience of business ownership is thoughtful, it's funny, I like getting
responses and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, you can find me on 
Instagram at brainspace optimized We will see you in the next episode.


